



www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk

office@my-bps.co.uk

01536 790 282

Friday 16th July 2021

Dear Parents,

My Money Week

The whole school enjoyed a huge variety of activities last week to celebrate My Money Week. Classes had great fun visiting the village shop to spend their coins, setting up shops in school and budgeting their money to buy fruit, playing money games and completing Learning Log projects. Everyone united for a whole-school themed day to think about jobs and to complete a piece of artwork depicting their future aspirations.

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=19&gcatid=1&albumid=80



My Money Week
www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk

Photos of Sports Day and video of Gala dances

These are posted on Teams- you can access through your child's account. We have had great fun at Sports Day this morning.

Children enjoying their learning:

Please click on the links below to view what the children have been doing throughout Term 6:

Year R Wow! What a busy final term in Year R Bears class! We have had a pair of astronaut boots and a pair of builder's boots left in our classroom and have learnt all about these two jobs. We even did some fun work and play on the theme of aliens! We met Atomic Tom the scientist who taught us all about bubbles and had a whole week learning about money! We have also been practising our gala dance and sports day. The children have had fun and learnt lots along the way.

Good luck in Year One lovely Bears class!

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=33&gcatid=61&albumid=78

Year 1 Wow! What a busy term in Year One learning about Australia and seaside holidays in the past. We have had loads of fun painting – making Australian boomerangs, jelly fish and money boxes. There was a fascinating visit from a scientist who allowed us to dissect owl pellets. Some enjoyed this more than others...! We have also enjoyed music and using lots of different percussion instruments, and learning to count beats in music too. This helped us a lot to learn our gala dance. In PE, we have been learning about team work, and we have really enjoyed practising for sports day and taking part in the sponsored run.

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=37&gcatid=64&albumid=81

In Year 2, we have had a fantastic term in school. We have visited the past, becoming Kings, Queens and Knights. We have also become shopkeepers in Maths and detectives in Science. Here are some photos to show what we have been up to:

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=41&gcatid=65&albumid=82

In Year 3, Ethan used his knowledge of right angles so that Year 3 were able to direct him safely round the classroom – it was good fun. Also, Atomic Tom brought us his Hanger Bangers and other great sound experiments in Science Week to show us how vibration helps us to hear. In My Money Week, we thought of careers we could do later in life which we might enjoy and match our interests. Finally, it was a bright, sunny morning for our last practice before our Gala Dance. We have all enjoyed learning the dance!

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=45&gcatid=66&albumid=83

In Year 4, have enjoyed lots of Science, Art, DT and PE this term! See below for a snapshot of some of our activities...

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=49&gcatid=60&albumid=77

In Year 5, we have enjoyed problem-solving in Maths, plus they have been reading a wide variety of books and our Wildflower Meadow is growing tremendously well. In addition, we have enjoyed learning about dog safety and how to behave around dogs in a workshop by Dogs Trust.

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=54&gcatid=63&albumid=79

Year 6 have had a busy final term at Broughton Primary School. They have enjoyed practising the famous JulyPole (it has only been knotted a few times), learning about dog safety and how to behave around dogs in a workshop by Dogs Trust, lots of PE outside, learning about the financial world in My Money Week, presenting mini presentations, along with many successful transition sessions. They also had a great workshop with Atomic Tom, where they learnt about Food Chains and what interdependence means.

We will all miss Year 6's endless energy and positivity and wish them much success for the future!

https://www.broughtonprimaryschool.co.uk/gallery/?pid=58&gcatid=62&albumid=84

LOST PROPERTY

There is a selection of 5 different size jumpers in the school office which have been found on the field in the last few days. None of them are named, if you think one may belong to your child please contact the office. They will be handed out on a first claimed first served basis. There is also an official football club coat in the office, please ring and confirm which football club it is to claim. A message from Mrs Issitt – please, please, please name ALL school uniform. It is frustrating for us when items are found with no names in and it is expensive for you if items are lost.

FOBS RAFFLE

You still have time to buy raffle tickets from Classlist for FOBS end of term raffle – the draw will take place at 12 noon on Monday 19th July. Good luck.

Diary Dates:

July

Friday 16th July- Reports go out.

em show

Tuesday 20th July - Picnic on the field

End of the Summer Term – Finish at 2 pm, Tuesday 20th July

<u>September</u>

A final Newsletter will be sent next week with more information about how school will look in the new academic year.

Thursday 2nd September – School reopens to pupils.

Yours sincerely,

Claire Shortt Headteacher